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VILLAGE DIARY – FEBRUARY 2015 

   
2 6pm Brownies, Pettiward Hall  
9 6pm Brownies, Pettiward Hall  
10 9.30-11.30am Coffee morning, Chestnut Horse 
12 7.30pm Garden Club, Upper Room, Pettiward Hall 
18 7.30pm Buxhall WI, Buxhall Village Hall 
22 2.30pm Onehouse Ramblers, Onehouse Church car 

park 
23 6pm Brownies, Pettiward Hall  
27 7pm Bangers, beans and bingo, Buxhall Village 

Hall 
30 6pm Brownies, Pettiward Hall  
   
   

VILLAGE DIARY – MARCH 2015 
 

7 7.30pm Farewell to Revd Liz and Stuart Law, 
Pettiward Hall 

9 7.30pm Parish Council Meeting, Pettiward Hall 
   

 

 

 

 

  
ST JOHN’S TABLE TENNIS 

Thursday Nights 7.30-9.30pm: 12 and 26 February 

In the Church Room, Onehouse 
Bats & balls provided. £2 per session including refreshments. 

We welcome new players. 
 

 Give me a ring for further details.  
Derek Ames (613328) 

The Newsletter is produced by Great Finborough Parish Council, printed by Gipping 

Press, and distributed to all households in the village free of charge. Claims made 

have not been verified. For these the newsletter disclaims responsibility. 
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Editorial 
At the start of a new year I think it would be helpful to invite some 
feedback from readers of the newsletter about the service provided to 
you through it. Does it contain information you find useful and eye 
catching, or could we do it better? If there are topics you would like us 
to cover more often, please do let me know. Perhaps you would like 
more about the history of the village, or life in the village as it is now? 
We could profile local people or local businesses, if you like. We could 
feature individual buildings in the village and what stories they have to 
tell. Or we could provide information about local public services and 
how they might be of use to you. Would you like to write a short piece 
for the newsletter yourself, or do you have a child whose writing we 
could feature? 
 
15 February is the copy deadline for material for the March edition. If 
you need to contact me ‘phone, email or call in to Park Cottage any 
time. The kettle is always on.                                        Sally Gooch 
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News from the Parish Council 
At the Parish Council meeting on 8 December 2014, the following 
issues were discussed and some decisions were made: 
  

 The Council decided it had no objection either to an application 
relating to renovation and extension work at Butterfly Barn, 
Borough Lane; and it noted that MSDC had approved the 
replacement of a double garage and creation of a garden store 
with roof space studio at Thatched Cottage, High Street and the 
installation of an air handling unit on the east elevation of new 
sports hall building (retrospective) at Finborough School. 

 A report from the Budget Working Group was discussed. 
 Staff salaries. 

 
On 12 January 2015 the following issues were discussed and some 
decisions were made: 

 The Council decided it had no objection either to an application 
relating to Hillside, Buxhall Road, or to the erection of a 2 
storey rear dormer extension and single storey extension to 
Jordan, The Green.  It noted that approval had been given by 
MSDC to the repair and restoration of the Ha Ha’s existing wall, 
and covering it over at Finborough School; and chimney and 
fireplace work at 4 The Green. 

 The Budget Working Group recommended the budget for 
2015/16. It was resolved to approve the budget for 2015/16 as 
recommended, which generates a precept requirement of 
£8,884. The precept was also set. 

 Concern was expressed regarding the lack of salt grit on the 
roads and pavements. It appears that although there is salt in 
the bins residents may be reluctant to spread it for fear of not 
being insured in the event of an accident. Council confirmed 
that as long as volunteers were known to the clerk they would 
be covered under Parish Council insurance to spread grit on the 
pavements.  

 Concern was raised regarding the loss of advertisers in the 
newsletter as the newsletter does not currently cover its own 
costs and it has to be significantly subsidised by the precept. It 
was agreed that the current rates charged for advertising are in 
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line with other local publications and printing costs are 
competitive and the supplier local. It was agreed that more cost 
effective options could be considered should any other suppliers 
be found. It was agreed that the Council would not want to lose 
the newsletter and so, even if advertising did not cover costs at 
this time, it should continue to be funded. Cllrs Turner and 
Preece offered to be proactive in seeking new advertisers to 
see if the newsletter could be self-financing again as soon as 
possible. 

 It was agreed not to provide a donation as requested by Home 
Start.  

 It was agreed that a special meeting be arranged to consider 
the MSDC & BDC Joint Local Plan consultation once councillors 
had had time to digest the information. 

 A copy of the definitive footpath map has been received from 
SCC. It was agreed that this, along with an old list of footpath 
numbers and descriptions found in the archives, would be 
scanned and put on the website. It was agreed that no hard 
copy footpath map would be produced at this time. 

 Discussion took place regarding replacement of the street 
lights. Further investigation will be done to establish the rules 
on lighting the 30mph stretch before taking the project further. 

 Cllr Burns confirmed that the new website was ready to go live. 
It was agreed that a letter of thanks and a complimentary 12 
month advert be sent to Todd Manning. 

 
The next Parish Council meeting is on Monday 9 March 2015 at 7.30pm 
in Pettiward Hall. You are welcome to attend.      Norman Vendittelli 
 
Speed Restriction 
Some of you will recall that the Parish Council submitted a request for 
an extension to the 30mph speed restriction zone to the south of the 
village to encompass High Street Green. That submission was some 2 
years ago! Other than discouraging messages little has been 
forthcoming despite a review in late Summer. At the 8 December 
meeting Councillor Penny Otton reported that the Suffolk County 
Council Cabinet has acknowledged that decisions like this need to be 
made more quickly. A decision is still awaited.              Ian Cameron 
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COFFEE MORNING 

AT THE CHESTNUT HORSE 

TUESDAY 10 FEBRUARY 9.30AM TO 11.30AM 

VALENTINES THEME 
 

Do come we have raffle, tombola and games plus 

Coffee and cake for £1.50 and enjoyable company. 

 

TEA/COFFEE AND CAKE £1.50 
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News from your District Councillor 
Petition for 30mph speed limit in Finborough Road  
I have had no response at all regarding the petition of 105 people 
calling for a 30mph limit from the town boundary to Burford Bridge 
since 22 September. This is entirely unsatisfactory for the many local 
people who have signed.  
 
Food Waste 
You can reduce both your food bill and your environmental impact by 
reducing your food waste to the absolute minimum. The campaign to 
tackle this problem suggests 4 steps: 
 

1. Plan your meals ahead; make a shopping list; buy only what 
you need. 

2. Store correctly, generally using air-tight containers; and make 
use of fridge and freezer. 

3. Cook only what you need; weigh the ingredients and remember 
that leftovers can go in the fridge or freezer to become 
tomorrow’s dinner. 

4. Recycle what you cannot eat; peelings, fruit and tea bags can 
be composted. 

 
Possible development in Forest Road, Onehouse 
I have received a few views for and against this. Revised ideas from 
the developer have been awaited. Many people have made clear that 
completion of the off-road walking and cycling path to Stowmarket is 
their number one priority. I will be pleased to receive further views 
about the proposal. 
 
Litter Picks 
Thanks to everyone who has helped with organised litter picks, and 
equally to those who make litter picking a regular part of their walks. 
The Winter has exposed much that should not be on the verges, so 
continual clearance is welcome. I have picking sticks and hi-vis jackets 
that can be borrowed if these are helpful. Any car numbers of the litter 
lout culprits should be given to David Abbott at Mid Suffolk on 724941. 
Where possible we issue £60 penalty fines. To get in touch with me, 
see Who’s Who.                                              John Matthissen  
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A Letter from Sunnyside......... 

It's Candlemas in the church again: a time of strange happenings and 

things to ponder on. A bittersweet time the church calls it. When we 

take a last look back to Christmas with all of its sweetness and then 
turn to look forward to Lent and Good Friday with all of its bitterness. 
A bittersweet time for me too as I look back and think with amazement 
that I have only been officially your priest for a year, and now I am 
moving on.  
 
Before you read this I will have moved on to Bildeston where the 

diocese is kindly lending us a house until the bungalow we are buying 

is completely ours (in return for some work for them too of course!). 
Some of you will know that we were pushed, rather sooner than we 
intended, to move to what the hospital called for Stuart, 'ground floor 
living'. Our intention was to stay until the end of 2016 and I had a 
three year contract with the diocese, so it is a disappointment to be 
leaving before seeing through all that Rev'd Chris and I have begun in 
the seven parishes. I am sorry if it will mean a stranger taking your 
service over the next Sundays and hope that eventually, in the 
church's time, a replacement for me will be found to take the strain.  
 
I want to say how much I have enjoyed the changes and challenges 

(and even the challenges of staying the same!). It has been a great 

pleasure to meet so many lovely people and to get to know some of 

you well. I will miss your friendship and fellowship and, most of all in 

Great Finborough, your neighbourliness.  I have treasured the time 
that you have allowed me to be your priest and enjoyed all of the 
worship, the festivals, the fundraising and shared meals. It has been 
good to work alongside Chris and share ministry with him and all of the 
Elders and Readers we work with. 
 
Some of you will also know that it was not our intention to live in Great 

Finborough at the time we moved here. This was our secret bolt-hole: 
a little escape from the stresses and strains of parish ministry, but I 
became too ill to work for a while and so we moved here four years 
ago while I convalesced. The Garden Club was our way of getting to 
know people to begin with, for the church was nearly empty at the 
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time. I am happy to say the church is a little fuller now, more often 
than not, and a good place to meet people again. Thank you to 
Andrew and Jenny at The Chestnut Horse, John Davey and the Garden 
Club committee, to Denzel the donkey, and to churchwardens and 
parishioners in all of the seven parishes, for fetes and fairs, feasts and 
fun, for all you have given us to remember and treasure as we leave 
you.                                                                                Rev'd Liz                                    

 
P.S. I do hope that I will get an invite to visit when St Andrew's gets its 
new 'facilities'.  
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Priorities 
The current Safer Neighbourhood Team (SNT) priorities are dealing 
with and preventing burglary and other building offences; and dealing 
with and preventing heating oil theft. We will offer crime prevention 
advice will also be giving out crime prevention equipment such as 
property marking pens as requested. If you feel either yourself or 
someone you know would benefit from such advice, please get in 
contact with us by contacting 101. 
 
Policing in general 
Over 80% of the UK population owns a mobile phone and 10% own a 
tablet. These devices connect people to the thriving digital world of 
banking, shopping, social networking and media. They are attractive to 
thieves as not only are they high value items but they contain lots of 
personal data too. Having your phone or tablet stolen can 
have immediate consequences, so follow our practical advice on how 
to keep your device safe: 
 

 Register your mobile phone or tablet with immobilise at 
www.immobilise.com  

 Avoid using your phone in an isolated environment  
 Always use the phone’s security lock code or PIN  
 Keep the phone with you and do not leave it unattended  

 Do not leave your mobile phone in your vehicle  
 Have the phone security marked and keep a clear record of its 

details including the International Mobile Equipment Identity 
(IMEI) number. The IMEI is a 15-digit serial number which can 
be obtained by keying *#06# into your phone or by looking 
behind the phone battery. 

 
Extra security is available for smart phones and tablets by installing a 
tracking application. These 'apps' are available from your device's 
application store and can help you locate lost phones/tablets or help 
police recover stolen devices using its GPS signal. Make sure your 

http://www.immobilise.com/
http://www.immobilise.com/
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device is locked when not in use as tracking apps can be deactivated 
by thieves if the device is not locked. Popular free phone and tablet 
tracking apps include: 
 

 Find My iPhone, iPad and Mac  
 BlackBerry Protect  
 Where's My Android. 

  
Many other security applications are available from your device's 
application store. If you have information about stolen mobile phones 
or any other crimes, please call Crimestoppers on 0800 555 111. You 
could receive a reward.          

PC 421 Annelly Miles, PCSO 3225 Ryan Brunning 

 
Thank you 
We would just like to say a big thank you to all the people from our 
villages who bought a Christmas tree from us this year. On Friday 5 
December we had 145 trees and in ten days had sold them all. People 
still came knocking at the door. Due to your wonderful generosity we 
have been able to donate £750, which we split between the five 
Churches in our Benefice and other deserving causes including four 
young families who would have found it tough this Christmas. Once 
again thank you.                                     Ray and Janice Taylor  

http://www.apple.com/uk/icloud/find-my-iphone.html
http://uk.blackberry.com/apps/blackberry-apps/protect.html
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.alienmanfc6.wheresmyandroid&feature=search_result#?t=W10.
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From the Rectory 
Christmas is long gone but not forgotten 
This is my first opportunity to thank all those of you who 
worked so hard to decorate our church, lead the worship 
and prepare the refreshments. Our choirs excelled 
themselves and grateful thanks go to Danny Howden for leading them 
both.  We saw increased numbers once again with St Andrew’s again 
topping 210 on Christmas Eve.  Buxhall managed 3 carol services and 
numbers attending were over 350.   
 
Come and join us to talk about life and God and things 
This year we are proposing to follow the successful York Course, an 
ecumenical discussion course bringing leading Christian thinkers into 
our group via CD. In the 5 sessions we look at Gratitude, the Image of 
God, Humility, New Birth and Word made Flesh with input from the 
Archbishop of Canterbury, David Suchet, Sr Wendy Beckett, Dr Paula 
Gooder and Moira Sleight. We meet at Boarded Barn Farm on the High 
Road at 2pm, or at the Rectory, 135 Poplar Hill, Stowmarket, on 
Mondays starting 23 February. We shall be about an hour and end with 
tea or coffee. Each week stands alone. Enquires and directions from 
me. See Who’s Who. 
 
After Rev Liz 
Many of us are saddened by Rev Liz and Stuart Law’s need to leave us 
for pastures new and there will be an opportunity to thank her for all 
her work amongst us at 7pm on 7 March in the Pettiward Hall.  Liz has 
worked in these parishes well beyond her allotted hours and made a 
significant impact especially in the Finboroughs, Buxhall and Combs 
with fund raising and Messy Church in Onehouse, Combs and Great 
Finborough.  
 
The Archdeacon assures me that her post is to be advertised and I am 
hopeful someone will take her place within 6 months.  In the meantime 
I will do what I can but there are inevitably some things that will have 
to be left.  Most of those covering services for us are well known and I 
am sure you will make others as welcome.  I am particularly pleased 
that our neighbours, the Revd’s Michael Eden and Richard Stretch of 
Stowmarket, are helping us almost weekly and am very grateful to Rev 



 

 

15 

 

Alison Lay, our Lay Readers and others for taking on more 
responsibilities. 
 
Pancake Party 
You will all be very welcome to join us at Combs Church Hall on Shrove 
Tuesday at 2.30pm. See separate advert. We will be joined by some of 
the children of Trinity, our new Church School. 
 
Good News 
 Very few people seem to possess a bible and, as we move into the 
year of Mark in the Church’s cycle of readings, we have purchased a 
large number of his Gospels which will be given to all parents and God 
Parents at Baptisms. They are freely available in each of our parish 
churches should you wish to avail yourself. 
 
Loo Fund 
The Loo Fund is coming on well and we need just £17,000 now. Four 
grants have been applied for as well to fund the long outstanding work 
on the building itself.  

 
Food Bank 
Whether you come to church or 
not please remember the 
churches are collecting points 
and if you would like to help let 
us know.  Food provided is 
invaluable to those in trouble.    

             Rev Chris Childs 
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Onehouse Ramblers 
The next walk will be on Sunday 22 February starting at 2.30pm from 
the Onehouse Church Room car park for a walk on local footpaths over 
4 miles.                                                  Derek Ames (T: 613328) 

 
Wild Bird Seed 
The next order will be placed on 13 February and will be available for 
collection from Abbey Farm Cottage, Buxhall Road, Great Finborough, 
by about 18 Wednesday. If you would like to place an order please let 
me have your requirements together with a cheque to ‘Great 
Finborough Garden Club’. I must have your telephone number so that 
you can be advised when the seed is ready for collection. Orders may 
be posted to or dropped off at Abbey Farm Cottage or at either 1 
Valley Lane or 8, High Road. They must be received before Thursday 
12 February. The next seed order will be placed in April. John Davey 

 

Product Weight Price 

Wild Bird Mix  20 kg £9.50 

W.B.M. Premium 20kg £11.50 

W.B.M  No Wheat 20kg £13.50 

W.B.M  NEW High Energy 12.75kg £12 

W.B.M. No Mess 15kg £14.50 

W.B.M  Robin & Songbird 15kg £15.50 

Finch Mix  20 kg £11.50 

Mixed Corn  20 kg £8 

SUPER Poultry Mix 20kg £9 

Peanuts (superior quality) 25 kg £26.50 

Peanuts (half sack) 12.5kg approx £14 

Black Sunflower Seed 15 kg £11.50 

Sunflower Kernels  20 kg £22.50 

Sunflower Kernels  10kg approx £12 

Nyjer Seed 20kg £19 

Nyjer Seed  10kg approx £10.50 

Fat Balls (any quantity) Price each 11pence  

Dried Mealworms 1kg bags £11 

 
 



 

 

18 

 

 
 
  



 

 

19 

 

Seeking volunteers to enter and view health and social care 
services in Suffolk 
Healthwatch Suffolk is local voices influencing and improving health 
and social care services (e.g. hospitals and care homes) in the county. 
It has powers to challenge services now and improve services for the 
future. One of those powers is the right to enter and view services in 
the county. It means that it has the right to enter and view 
(announced or unannounced) any premises where publically funded 
care is provided to people in Suffolk with the exception of services 
where care is provided to people under the age of 18. Generally this 
applies to residential homes, nursing homes, GP practices and hospital 
wards. 
 
Healthwatch Suffolk is now seeking to build its team of local volunteers 

to visit services on its behalf to observe and assess the service being 

provided, collect the views of people using the services and make 
recommendations to those who run and pay for the services. If you 
have good judgment and a passion for health and care, this could be 
your chance to help make a difference to the delivery of care in 
Suffolk. Service providers must have regard to the views, reports and 
recommendations of Healthwatch Suffolk. They must respond 
explaining what action they will take, or why they are not taking 
action. 
 
More information and details of how to apply are available on the 
Healthwatch Suffolk website (www.healthwatchsuffolk.co.uk). 
Alternatively please call Amanda Stevens on 01449 703949 who will be 
able to talk to you about what it means to be an authorised 
representative for Healthwatch Suffolk and provide more information 

about how to apply.                            Annie Topping (T: 703949)  
annie.topping@healthwatchsuffolk.co.uk  

  

http://www.healthwatchsuffolk.co.uk/
mailto:annie.topping@healthwatchsuffolk.co.uk


 

 

20 

 

 
 
2014 Number Quiz 
A very big thank you to Lavinia and John Biles, Anne Hicks, Ivy Friston 
and Lesley Steed whose sterling work helped to raise a total of £197 
from the sale of Christmas Quiz Sheets and donations for St Mary’s 
Church, Buxhall. The overall winner of the Quiz was Rachel Tunbridge. 
Jill Osborne won a bottle of wine in the draw of the 48 returned 
entries. If you would like a copy of the answers please contact the 
editor. There were some variations received and, as long as they were 
correct, they were allowed.                                    Judith Hickman 
 
World Day of Prayer 
This year the Women's World Day of Prayer service will be in St 
Andrew's Church in Great Finborough on 6 March at 2.15pm. The 
theme will be ‘Do you know what I have done to you?’ It has been 
prepared by the Christian women of the Bahamas where life is a daily 
struggle for many of them in Hurricane Valley. They have gone to a lot 
of effort in compiling this service with some inspiring hymns, so it will 
be up to us to spare an hour of our time and show our support for 
them. All welcome, including men. Refreshments 
afterwards.                                                             Elizabeth Pyke 
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Great Finborough  
Parish Council  
Meetings: 
2014/2015  
All Mondays.  
7.30pm start 
 
9 March 2015 
13 April 2015 
Annual Parish 
Meeting   

11 May 2015  
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

VARIETY NIGHT AT PETTIWARD HALL 

Friday 20
th

 March 2015 from 5.30 pm to 7.30 pm 

 
We are looking to organise a variety night in Great Finborough and ask if 

you are interested in playing an instrument, we do have a score for a mini 

pantomime, bell ringing in fact any type of entertainment. 

 

If you would like to take part please do let us know 

Contact Irene Bugg on 01449  616865 or irene.bugg@btinternet.com 

 

We have a deadline of 13
th

 February 2015 to see if anyone is 

interested in taking part 
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TRM Web Design Ltd 
website design & website 

hosting 
domain name registrations 
Specialist in bespoke built 

sites and database solutions 
www.trmwebdesign.co.uk 

01473 890994 or 
07876 024214 

todd@trmwebdesign.co.uk 

Finborough & District Garden Club 
The last Garden Club year was very busy, both horticulturally and 
socially. The gardeners of Great Finborough and District were 
encouraged to plant and grow by presentations from a wide ranging 
group of speakers. 
  
The social side of the club started off with a club visit to Peter Beales 
Classic Roses open weekend which took place on a beautiful sunny 
day. It was much enjoyed by all those who went. Open Gardens and 
the now traditional ‘Presidents lawn’ BBQ followed by the Club 
members BBQ at ‘The Little House’. Our final social event of 2014 took 
place in the Pettiward Hall on 4 December. The Christmas quiz over 
nibbles and mulled wine was another resounding success with many 
club members enjoying an evening of garden related quizzes, good 
food and good company. The Committee’s feature this year was a 
rendition of the 12 Days of Christmas in which all club members took 
part. The horticultural aspect of the club was maintained by a variety 
of talks, assistance to the Allotment Association and the organisation of 
Open Gardens to raise money for St. Andrew’s church maintenance 
and loo fund. 
 
The Club opens 2015 with the meeting on 12 February, to be held as 
usual in the upper room of the Pettiward Hall at 7.30pm. Our speaker 
is to be Andrew Wilkinson from the Triffid nursery in Debenham. He 
will be telling us all about those weird and wonderful carnivorous 
plants. So if you have always hankered after one, but not known how 
to look after it, then come along and find out.  

 
If you are interested in joining the 
Garden Club or would like to join us 
for any event you will be very 
welcome. Meetings are held on the 
second Thursday of the month. 
Membership is only £15.00 per 
household per year. For further 
information contact John Davey or 
me - see Who’s Who.       
                          Judith Cameron 

http://www.trmwebdesign.co.uk/
mailto:todd@trmwebdesign.co.uk
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New Year’s Resolution: Have More Fun 
Now all is quiet after the Christmas festivities, it is a good time to make 
plans for holidays and days out.  We all need something to look 
forward to, so why not come in to the Tourist Information Centre for 
some ideas? We have brochures for places to visit and stay, including 
our own brand new Heart of Suffolk visitor guide, and also those from 
across the rest of the country. Wherever you would like to go in the 
UK, we have a range of information to help you make your choices. 
From local walks, with children or dogs, to attractions across East 
Anglia, our comprehensive leaflet collection may help you decide where 
to go and what to do. With a large selection of books about Suffolk 
and its history, and footpath guides for all areas, we can suggest 
places to visit, and often have first-hand knowledge of the most 

interesting local sites.                                               Sue Green 

Buxhall Women’s 
Institute 
We meet on the 3rd 
Wednesday of the month 
(except for December 
when it is the 2nd), so we 
will be at Buxhall Village 
Hall on 18 February at 
7.30pm, when we will be 
hearing about ‘A Year in 
the Life of RSB 
Minsmere’ from our 
speaker Alexander Bass.  
Visitors are always most 
welcome.     

Judith Hickman 
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THORPE PLUMMER –  

 

A small established firm offering 

a personal, professional service. 

All aspects of accountancy and 

taxation covered in the most cost 

effective way. Advice given on tax 

and business management for 

both individuals and companies 

with a view to maximising 

income and reducing the tax 

burden 

 

Contact: 01284 750938 (tel/fax) 
thorpeplummer@aol.com 

The Pettiward Hall 
The Trustees are delighted to announce the receipt of a grant of 
£10,000 from the Big Lottery Fund (Awards for All). This will be used 
to part fund the next phase of improvements to the Hall which include: 
new heating for the main hall; a smoke/heat detector system linked to 
the fire alarm; acoustic panels and stage curtains and window blinds. 
Further grant funding is now being sought.  Grants are generally 
available for refurbishment work but not for running costs or repairs 
and maintenance.  
 
In 2014 the Committee had to 
fund over £2,000 of essential 
work including roof, plumbing, 
drainage, lighting and fire 
safety equipment repairs.  We 
hope that you will help us 
maintain the Hall over the next 
year by joining the Little Ernie 
Lottery scheme.  Full details 
will appear in next month’s 
newsletter. The winners of the 
December draw were Cathy 
Croome & John Grimaldi. The 
January winners were Ann 
Squirrell & Michel Morel.  
 
We would like to thank 
everyone who bought a 
calendar (there are a handful 
left if anyone would like one).  Some have been sent across the globe 
as far as Australia and Canada! To date their sale has raised £213.40.        

Mary Preece 
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CHURCH SERVICES IN THE BENEFICE FOR FEBRUARY 2015 
    

Sunday 1 February   Presentation of Christ in the Temple 

Holy Communion Little Finborough  9am 
Holy Communion  Buxhall  9.30am 

Reflective Morning Prayer Shelland  9.30am 

Matins Harleston 9.30am 
Messy Church Combs 11am 

Holy Communion Great Finborough 11am 
 

  

Sunday 8 February The Second Sunday before Lent 

Holy Communion Shelland 9.30am 
Matins Buxhall 9.30am 

Holy Communion Combs 11am 
Holy Communion (by extension) Harleston 11am 

Family Service  Onehouse Church Room 11am 

Evensong  Little Finborough 3pm 
 

  

Sunday 15 February The Sunday before Lent 
Holy Communion Little Finborough 9am 

Matins Shelland 9.30am 
Morning Worship  Buxhall 9.30am 

Morning Worship Great Finborough 11am 

Holy Communion  Onehouse Church Room 11am 
Morning Worship Combs 11am 

 
  

Wednesday 18 February Ash Wednesday 
 

Holy Communion Buxhall 7.30pm 

   
Sunday 22 February  The First Sunday in Lent  

Sung Eucharist  Buxhall  9.30am 
Holy Communion  Harleston 9.30am 

Holy Communion  Combs 11am 
Holy Communion (by extension) Onehouse 11am 

Holy Communion  Great Finborough  11am 

Worship and Holy Baptism Little Finborough 3pm 
 

  

   
   

Evening Prayer: Great Finborough Thursdays 4.30pm 
   
   
 



 

 

28 

 

WHO’S WHO IN GREAT FINBOROUGH 

Chair, Parish Council Norman Vendittelli 677940 
 norman.vendittelli@hotmail.co.uk 
Clerk, Parish Council Paula Gladwell 737942 
 finboroughparishclerk@gmail.com 
District Councillor John Matthissen 771742 

john.matthissen@midsuffolk.gov.uk 
County Councillor Penny Otton 737870 

penny.otton@councillors.suffolkcc.gov.uk 
Newsletter Editor Sally Gooch 677940 
 sally.gooch@btinternet.com 
Priest in Charge Rev. Chris Childs 673280 

Combs Rectory, 135 Poplar Hill, IP14 2AY  revcchilds@aol.com 
Associate Priest Rev. Liz Law 774878 

Sunnyside, The Green, Gt Finborough, IP14 3AB rev.liz@btinternet.com 
Chair of the F&P Committee John Kendall 736264 
Church Warden Nigel Brown 675344 
Pettiward Hall Management Committee Mary Preece 771360 
Lettings/Keyholder             mary.preece1@btinternet.com 
Great Finborough & Buxhall Under 5s Delia Prior 07513 140072 
 deila.prior@btinternet.com 
Great Finborough & Buxhall Brownies Gail Jarrett 674538 
Allotments Association   Mary Smyth 672533 
 mary@blossomz.co.uk 
Candlestick Club Keith Proctor 736598 
Great Finborough & District Garden Club Judith Cameron  672978 
 judyandian@btinternet.com 
Neighbourhood Watch Co-ordinator John Davey 674401 
 john@abbeyclassics.co.uk 

Chaplin’s Newsagent Nigel & Jeannette Edwards 612274 
The Chestnut Horse Jennie & Andrew Craine 612298 
Head, Great Finborough  Stephen Dodd 613208 
Primary School headteacher@greatfinborough.suffolk.sch.uk 

Police (Elmswell) PCSO Ryan Brunning 101 
Stowmarket High School  613541 
Stowmarket Health Centre 776000 
Combs Ford Surgery 678333 
Stowmarket Library 613143 
 
Village website: www.great-finborough.co.uk 
Primary School website: www.greatfinborough.suffolk.sch.uk 
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